
 

 

The Partnership for Quality Living 

MINUTES 

October 20, 2021 

Zoom  

 

Chair Wayne Lowery called the Partnership for Quality Living (“PQL”) meeting to order at 10:00 am.  

Also present were Barbara Wackford, Leslie Fritz, Ward Winchell, Barry Trute, Judy Quattrin, Sandi 

Kukkola, Charlie Willard, and Debby Walker.   Claudia Goss and Mark Bruner were absent.   Bob 

Overstreet is on Leave of Absence. Thank you to Leslie Fritz for hosting the virtually meeting. 

 

Minutes of August 18 and September 15, 2021 were approved by general consent. 

 

Financial report No change since last meeting.   

 

2022 Nominations None were received.  Barbara suggested the board conduct outreach to D2 

counties beyond the Sacramento area to provide education and awareness of the Hall of Honor.  

Board members in attendance volunteered to conduct research and possibly reach out to various 

Chambers of Commerce, Park and/or Recreation Agencies, Counties, Cities, and other organizations. 

 

• Butte, Plumas, Lassen Counties – Sandi 

• Alpine, El Dorado and Amador Counties - Wayne  

• Colusa and Glenn Counties – Debby 

• Shasta, Sierra and Siskiyou Counties - Charlie 

• Tehama, Yuba, Yolo and Trinity Counties – Barbara 

• Sacramento and Sutter Counties – Judy 

• Nevada County – Leslie 

• Modoc County -?  

 

The list of potential nominees was discussed and revised. 

 

2023 Hall of Honor Brochure. Minor changes to the categories were approved by general consent.   

 

Student Director Positions will be discussed in November. 

 

Emeritus Director Six former, qualified Hall of Honor Committee and PQL Board members were 

approved as Emeritus Directors.  Wayne will contact each of them.  Their names will be added to the 

2023 Nomination Brochure. 

 

Hall of Honor 15th Anniversary. Wayne, Barbara, and Sandi meet with Stephanie Stephens, CPRS 

Executive Director and Jim Wheeler, President of California Foundation for Parks and Recreation 

(CFPR) to discuss the Hall of Honor and how we might encourage other Districts and/or Regions in the 

State to consider similar programs to honor and memorialize legacy accomplishments in their areas.   

 

At the meeting Stephanie offered a “handful of tables” at the CPRS Conference in Sacramento (March 

8-11, 2022) in the Exhibit Hall to provide information about the Hall of Honor.  She also offered passes 

to the Exhibit Hall which we can distribute to Hall of Honor inductees.    
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In addition, Stephanie suggested we hold a webinar at the next CPRS Board meeting in January to 

explain the Hall of Honor to the Leadership of CPRS and CFPR. 

 

Wayne (President Lowery) appointed the following ad hoc committees and asked they report back at 

the November 17 meeting. 

 

• Webinar for CPRS and CFPR Leadership – Wayne with the help of Leslie and Claudia 

• Exhibit Hall – Debby, Barbara, and Sandi 

• D2 Awards and Installation Banquet – Wayne will talk to Mark Brunner 

 

Window Decal Barry has the decals in his possession.  We discussed how to distribute them to Hall of 

Honor Inductees. 

 

Items for the next meeting: 

• Position Descriptions 

• New PQL Board Members 

• Student Director Positions 

• Hall of Honor Webinar for CPRS, CFPR Leadership in January  

• CPRS Conference Exhibit Hall Display 

 

Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 pm 

  

Next Meeting Wednesday, November 17, 2021 at 10:00am, Hagan Community Center, Rancho 

Cordova and/or Zoom 

 

Submitted by Sandi Kukkola 


